
7.0 GROWTH INDUCING ASPECTS

As indicated in previous sections of the document, the proposed project will add a projected
1932 persons to the population of the Town of Ramapo.

The project site's environs are served by public water and sewer service. Thus, the project is not
expected to result in the creation of infrastructure that could induce future growth since the
surrounding area is presently developed and served already by these utilities.

The project will induce construction employment in the short term. In the long-term, the new
resident population would introduce consumer demand for the retail and service establishments
located along Route 202 within the project vicinity, as well as the larger commercial area within
the region.

The construction value of the proposed project would total approximately $140.3 million.
Construction of the project would require a commitment of person hours of labor, which can be
viewed as beneficial to the community, the local economy, and the construction industry with
respect to the generation of jobs.  Based on labor hour estimates published by the Urban Land
Institute (1994), and accounting for secondary employment resulting from the construction, this
project would generate approximately 525 full time equivalent jobs in the various construction
trades associated with this project. 

It is anticipated that a number of construction workers would come from Rockland County and
nearby counties in the Hudson River valley. These workers are expected to have a positive
impact on existing local businesses that provide such services as food convenience shopping,
gasoline, etc.

Future residents would utilize retail, personal service, and other commercial uses located in the
project vicinity. Businesses within the project vicinity, especially those located along Route 202,
would benefit from new resident expenditures. Approximately 30 percent of household income is
spent on retail goods and services. A household income of approximately $250,000 annually
would be required to support the average value, $800,000, of the proposed single family
residences. Thus, it is estimated that 87 households would spend on average $6.5 million
annually. A household income of approximately $165,000 annually would be required to support
the average value, $500,000, of the proposed market rate townhouse residences. Thus, it is
estimated that 314 market rate townhouse households would spend on average $15.5 million
annually. In addition the 96 workforce townhouses and community service worker rental
apartments would require an income of between $45,000 and $75,000. Based on a projection
that these reduced income households would spend 15 percent of their income on goods and
services, it is estimated they would contribute approximately an additional $650,000 to the local
economy. Thus, collectively, more than 22 million dollars would be spent by the residents of
Patrick Farm annually. A substantial portion of these expenditures would be made at
supermarkets, local convenience stores, apparel stores, restaurants and service businesses
such as gas stations and hair salons.

                                     Growth Inducing Aspects 
                                                                                             April 15, 2009 

Patrick Farm DEIS
7-1




